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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

A few years ago, I attended a missions seminar at a Lu-

theran Church.  In the seminar, the primary focus was on 

the state of the Christian church in America, and the 

challenges churches face concerning missions to the lo-

cal community.  Here is an excerpt from an article handed out titled, ñBreaking the Missional Codeò: 

---------------              --------------- 

The missional code is not a magic bullet or a slick program. Pastors and church leaders have been look-

ing for these for years.  Wishing you could duplicate, in your own community, the ministry of Rick Warren or 

Bill Hybels has been the dream of the modern age.  In the churched era it was believed the right program or 

sales pitch would grow the church. The attractional model worked when the church was the cultural insider. 

Today the church is the cultural outsider and just as Jesus surprised his world with who God was, so we are 

called to surprise our communities with who Jesus is. 

The unchurched in our communities believe they know all about Christians! Unfortunately, most of what 

they know is from the mass media, which, too often, focuses on the negative actions and behaviors of Chris-

tians. Coupled with that is the fact that the unchurched (which are a different category from the dechurched) 

do not even know the popular Bible stories we learned in Sunday school.  They are 2nd and 3rd generations re-

moved from any religious experience. Today only 17.1% of the population is in a Christian worship service on 

a weekend (it was 69% in 1959).  There is not one county within the United States today that has more people 

in worship on a weekend than 20 years ago. The unchurched do not have the church or its message on their 

radar. When facing difficulties in their lives, the idea that the Christian Church may be a place to seek help 

and guidance doesnôt enter their mind.  

At the same time post moderns are seeking authentic relationships through social networks. They are also 

seeking to make a difference in this world through their global footprint.  Add up everything I have said so far 

and it all points to the fact that North America is, now, a ripe foreign mission field! 

Ed Stetzer and David Putman in their book ñBreaking the Missional Codeò write,  

Breaking the missional code requires a belief that there is a code to be broken. Breaking the code 

means that we have to recognize that there are cultural barriers (in addition to spiritual ones) that blind 

people from understanding the gospel. Our task is to find the right way to break through those cultural 

barriers while addressing the spiritual and theological ones as well. 

That is what missionaries have always done. Today is no different. North America is a missions con-

text, not because people are less Christian than they once were (although that is true), but because God 

"sent" us to North America. It is the mission field because God sent us here as missionaries. 

However, we are missing a clear reality if we do not recognize that this is a harder mission field 

than it once was. Historically, the Christian church was the first choice of spiritually minded North 

Americans - today, it often does not make the top 10 list. Years ago when people looked for spiritual an-

swers, they looked to the church. Now, many look to anybody and anything but us. 
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NEWS FROM MESSIAH EARLY LEARNING CENTER 

 

Breaking the code is the recognition that there are visible and invisible characteristics within a community 

that will make its people resistant to or responsive to the church and its gospel message. Discerning Christians 

discover those relevant issues and break through resistance - so that the name of the reality of Jesus Christ can be 

more widely known. 

Breaking the missional Code by Ed Stetzer and David Putnam pages 4-5. 
 

One of the biggest cultural barriers we face is the emerging "glocal" context. We use this term to refer to the 

convergence of the global reality with our local reality. North America has become a "glocal community" requir-

ing new strategies for effective ministry. 
 

Will Mancini in his book writes, òWe believe that "the future movement" for the local church is intrinsically tied to two as-

sumptions. First, a unique vision must "ooze" from the leader's life as well as the church's leadership community. Second, this vision 

must create a stunningly unique culture inside the church that is inclined and motivated to penetrate the culture outside the church. 

In other words, reaching the surrounding community should be innate, driven by churches DNA rather than programming. There-

fore I write with one purpose: to challenge you to find your Church Unique-that is, to live a vision that creates a stunningly unique, 

movement-oriented church.ò 

Church Unique by Will Mancini, Introduction page xxii. 

---------------              --------------- 

I hope the information above helps give a better understanding of what Messiah and other Christian churches are facing trying to 

spread the Good News of Jesus Christ.  We are also looking for ways to become more evangelistic in nature so we can learn what it 

truly means to be an evangelist, to then be able to teach ñevangelismò. 

 

If you are interested in finding out more about what we can do as a congregation to be more driven by our ñDNAò and find our 

ñChurch Uniqueò, let me know. 

 

Godôs Blessings, 

 Pastor Ron 

0!34/2ȭ3 -%33!'% #/.4).5%$ 

Dear Members of Messiah, 

 As we come to the close of another school year, I want to thank you for all of your support, prayer and encouragement you 

show for the Early Learning Center.  It has been a wonderful year!  We are blessed with supportive families who share their amazing 

children with us and a staff that goes above and beyond in every way to teach, nurture and share Godôs love with the children.  

Thank you to all of the members that came to our end of the year celebration.  It was exciting for me to see so many church members 

come to enjoy the evening with the families of our ELC.  I know it meant a lot to the teachers as well to see so many Messiah mem-

bers showing support by attending the program. 

 It was also a difficult evening for me and the staff as we recognized and thanked Audrey for her service to the ELC.  What 

an amazing blessing to have had her share her love of music, joy, smile, musical gifts and most of all to sing praises to God each and 

every day with the children.  It has been an honor and a privilege to serve with her these past few years.  Through all of the transi-

tions, Audrey has been a rock for me as well as the entire congregation and I thank God that she was here to help through those 

times.  I wish Audrey and Andrew all the best as they begin on a new adventure for their family.  God has great plans for them and it 

will be exciting to hear how He uses them at Trinity in Riverton. 

The teachers are already hard at work planning for the next school year.  There is much to be done this summer as we look 

at space usage for the building, ideas for expanding and improving the ELC, as well as adding additional staff to meet the needs of 

our growing program. 

 Again, I thank you on behalf of the staff of Messiah Lutheran Early Learning Center for your prayers, encouragement and 

support of this ministry. 

     In His Service, 

      Kirsten Danile 

      Director MELC 
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 NEWS FROM OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Why Do We Sing?  

As the music director and leader of the churchõs song at Mes-

siah, I am constantly reminded of the role of music in worship.  

Pastor and I meet weekly to discuss worship at Messiah, plan 

the layout and liturgy of the service, along with choosing 

songs that support the focus and theme of the sermon mes-

sage.  Within a church service, the lyrics (which are the words 

of a song) are proclaimed as Godõs people declare and profess 

the lyrics supported by the music accompaniment.  Not only is 

the content important, but the aesthetics of the music and òsing-abilityó of a song is taken into con-

sideration.  Pastor and I meet regularly, as the music of worship is highly important at Messiah.     

 

To affirm the importance of worship music, I decided to do a bit of researching.  When researching 

the question why we sing in worship, I came across an article that focuses on Lutheran Church music 

by Michael Krentz, who is a professional Church Musician and music professor in Philadelphia.  The 

article supported congregations that put deep thought and effort into hymn and song selection.   

 

According to Krentz, there are 3 primary reasons to the question:òWhy do Lutherans sing?ó  His first 

reason is quoted as, òLutherans sing because we can.ó  This idea reflects the thought that music is 

part of Godõs creation and that Godõs people are created with the capability to sing and make music.  

The second idea is summarized that the good news of Christ-crucified is to be shared and preached 

through music!  We live Christ-crucified by singing about the salvation given to us by God through 

His Son, Jesus.  The third reason to why we sing is stated as, òin order to build faith and communityó.  

When Messiah members (along with all believers in Christ) come together to sing, faith is strength-

ened, renewed, and nurtured.  

 

The churchõs song must be sung.  Itõs more than just music.  Itõs about the Christ-centered message, 

the blessing God has given in the form of music, and the unity brought to believers.   
 

Oh come, let us sing to the LORD; let us make a joyful noise to the rock of our salvation!  Psalm 95:1  
 

Messiah Music Director, Audrey Partipilo  

 

June Music Ministry Schedule  

~ June 4:   Worship @ 9:30 AM Hand Bell Quartet  

~ June 11:  Worship @ 9:30 AM Special Instrumental Music  

~ June 18:  Worship @ 9:30 AM Special Vocal Music 

~ June 25:  Worship @ 9:30 AM Church Choir & Childrenõs Chorale  

   Wednesday Worship @ 6:30 PM ð June 7, June 14, June 21, June 28  
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 NEWS FROM OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR, Continued 

NEW WOMENõS BIBLE STUDY ð PLEASE JOIN US!  

Womenõs Bible Study continues each Wednesday from 10:30-11:30 AM.  

Please join us for a great Bible study as we undergo a spiritual makeover by 

Godõs grace and love!  We are studying a book called òDivine Designó, 

which discusses on a different attribute and Godõs Word each week.   
 

SPRING PIANO RECITAL  

All are invited to attend a piano recital featuring the piano students of Audrey Partipilo 

on Thursday, June 1 at 6:30 PM at Messiah Lutheran Church.  All students will be playing a 

hymn, along with a song of their choice.  The recital will be around 30 minutes long.  Fol-

lowing the recital will be a dessert reception.  For more information, see me.    

 

NIGHT OF MUSIC ON THE LAWN ð SATURDAY, JUNE 3  

Join the Messiah Praise Team for a great night of food, fellowship, and fun on 

Saturday, June 3 at 6 PM for òMusic on the Lawnó!  A tasty dinner of hamburg-

ers, hot dogs, chips, veggies, and drinks will be provided ð along with roasting 

sõmores for dessert around the campfire!  Please bring bug spray/sunscreen, 

along with a blanket or lawn chairs to enjoy the beautiful Colorado sunshine ð 

and fantastic music!  We do ask for everyone to RSVP, so we can have a count 

for food.  A sign up is located in the narthex.  If youõd like to be part of the mu-

sic, please speak with me.   

 

JOIN US FOR SUMMER CHOIR SUNDAY ð JUNE 25   

There is one Summer Choir date set for Sunday, June 25.  Childrenõs Cho-

rale will also sing. We will meet to practice at 7:45 AM and will be finished 

in time for Bible class at 8:30 AM. The pieces will be easy to sight-read.  

All are welcome- you do not need to be a regular member of Church 

Choir to participate!  Come, let us join our voices and sing to the Lord! 

 

       TRANSITION OF MUSIC MINISTRY 

It was announced in March that I have accepted a call to serve as the Kindergarten/Music Teacher at 

Trinity Lutheran Church and School in Riverton, WY.  My last day serving Messiah will be June 25.  My 

husband Andrew and I are eager to start new adventures in Wyoming, yet, we are also sad to say 

goodbye to such a loving and supportive church family.  We do ask for your prayers as we transition, 

along with prayers for the Music ministry leadership at Messiah.  Messiah is in our prayers as well.  

We can be assured that our Almighty God never fails and can always be trusted to provide what we 

need in His ways and in His time.  Reflect upon these words found in Psalm 13:5, òBut I trust in your 

unfailing love; my heart rejoices in your salvation.ó   

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm+13:5&version=NIV
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NEWS FROM OUTREACH AND MERCY MINISTRY 

1)      Every day there are children in need of a safe environment in Colorado and we need more people to 

commit to these children! Informational meetings for foster care in the Denver Metro area will be on June 
14th from 12:30-1:30pm and from 5:30-6:30pm at the LFS office 363 S. Harlan Street, Suite 105, Denver, 

80226. We hope to see you there! Please contact Anne Hamilton for more information: 303-217-5869. 

 

2)      BACKPACK DRIVE: More information to follow soon in a separate email from Katie, but I wanted to 

let you all know so you can mark the date on your calendars: LFSô annual Backpack Drive to benefit our refu-

gee children and children in foster care is happening again this summer! All backpacks and supplies will be 

due to LFSô office the week of July 24th.   For those of you who want to get started with advertising the drive 

and collecting items, see attached flyers for details. Donôt hesitate to reach out with any questions! 

 

3)      LFSô Older Adult & Caregiver Services offers free monthly telephone conferences, called Ask Your 

Care Manager, to answer your questions about aging. The next one is titled ñAging in Place: Pre-Planning is 

Crucialò and will be on June 14 from12:00-1:00pm MST. There are some important questions that need to be 

addressed to allow you to stay in your home as you age. To think through the answers to these questions, join 

us on this free call. Registration is required: sign up at www.lfsrm.org<http://www.lfsrm.org>  or contact 303-

217-5864 or 970-232-1180. 

 

4)      The 23rd Annual Golf Classic for Lutheran Family Services is happening on August 17th at the Hiwan 

Golf Club. There is early bird registration through April 1st. Please go to http://lfsrm.org/events for more in-

formation! 

 

Blythe Scott 

Church Relations and Development Generalist 

Lutheran Family Services Rocky Mountains 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL ɀ MAKER FUN FACTORY 

Due to a conflict with Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church, our normal VBS week (the first week of June) 
must be moved. Instead of the first week, we will now be having VBS the second week, June 12 through 
June 16. Please mark your calendars!! We  need LOTS of volunteers to make this happen. We are just a 
few short weeks away.  Please prayerfully consider how you can help this to be a fun and spiritual week 
for these children!  If you can volunteer that week, or if you have any 
questions, please contact Ed or Joni Maycumber. Thank you!!  
 
Please stop by the display in the narthex to see if there are items you 
ÃÏÕÌÄ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ 6"3 Á ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÅÖÅÎÔȢ 
 
Parents if you have not registered your children we would love to have 
them.  You can register them online at https://www.vbspro.events/p/
events/messiahlongmont  

NEWS FROM OUR EDUCATION MINISTRY 

http://www.lfsrm.org/
http://www.lfsrm.org/
tel:303-217-5864
tel:303-217-5864
tel:970-232-1180
http://lfsrm.org/events
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NEWS FROM THE YOUTH MINISTRY 

Youth Group News for June 
 

In May, 7 of our youth toured the Tabernacle Experience in Fort Morgan. What an amazing testimony and a power-

ful way to encounter the Bible as a "lived experience." Walking through the Tabernacle was like we lived in the 

Bible for a brief moment. It was very powerful! 
 

 
 

We pray that everyone has a safe and enjoyable summer break! 

 

Do you have questions, comments, or want to get involved with youth group?  Please notify one of the leaders: 

 

Jenny Kilgroe    Ben Kilgroe   Jeff Heydt 

303-356-2105    303-598-8477   303-406-1805 

jenny@kilgroe.com    ben@kilgroe.com   jheydt.co@gmail.com 

OTHER IMPORTANT NEWS & INFORMATION 

 

 
 

We wish to express our heartfelt thanks and love to each of our sisters and brothers at Messiah for keeping us 

in your prayers, heart warming wishes, cards, and phone calls during pastor's hospitalization and recovery at 

home. The Lord has blessed me with excellent therapists who are aiding in my recovery. We cherish our time 

and friendship with each of you and hope to join you for worship in the not too distant future.  

Our Love,  Pastor & Bernice Krause 

 

mailto:jenny@kilgroe.com
mailto:ben@kilgroe.com
mailto:jheydt.co@gmail.com
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2017 ROCKY MOUNTAIN DISTRICT REFORMATION -500 SEMINAR TOURS 

Schedules 

 

ñCross and Crescent: The Reformers and Islam,ò with Rev. Dr. Joshua Hollmann 

(A two-hour multi-media presentation about how Martin Luther and other reformers viewed and dealt with 

Islam, and in what ways their experiences and perspectives can help us better understand and witness 

Jesus to our Muslim neighbors, by someone who worked with, and ministered to, Muslims for several 

years in Canada) 

Friday, June 16 (evening): Mt. Hope, Boulder 

Saturday, June 17 (morning): Grace, Parker 

Sunday, June 18 (evening): Concordia, Lakewood 

Monday, June 19 (evening): St. John, Canon City 

Tuesday, June 20 (evening): Trinity, La Junta 

Wednesday, June 21 (evening): Trinity, Greeley 

ñThe Masks of God: Luther on Our Worldly Callings,ò with Rev. Dr. Martin E. Conkling 

(A two-hour multi-media presentation about the impact of Martin Lutherôs theology on mandatory public 

education for everyone, an unprecedented work ethic, and a new respect for marriage and family, all in 

the background of serving God and neighbor through our various worldly roles) 

Wednesday, July 19 (evening): Shepherd of the Hills, Centennial 

Thursday, July 20 (evening): St. Peter, Monte Vista 

Friday, July 21 (evening): St. John, Canon City 

Saturday, July 22 (evening): Zion, Brighton 

Sunday, July 23 (afternoon/evening): St. Paul, Julesburg 

MESSIAH MEN IN MISSION 
     All men are invited to gather every-other-Saturday morning for breakfast and the Men in 
-ÉÓÓÉÏÎȭÓ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ ÏÎ -ÁÒÔÉÎ ,ÕÔÈÅÒȢ 7ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÎ Saturday, June 
10th and June 24th  starting at 7:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   

 
 

NEW CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
     Church office hours are 9:00 am to 2:00 pm Monday through Friday. 

OTHER IMPORTANT NEWS & INFORMATION, Continued 

 
VISIT FROM THE PASTOR 

      Pastor Ron would like to hear from you.  If you would like to visit with him and share your 
thoughts and concerns please sign up in the narthex or contact the church office.   
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INFORMATION SHEET 
     Please take a few moments to complete the blue half page information sheet to ensure the 
church office has the most current contact information on file for you.  You may place it in the 
offering plate or the wooden box in the Narthex. 

 

 

 

 

6/4%23ȭ -%%4).' (!.$/543 
     #ÏÐÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÖÏÔÅÒÓȭ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÓÌÉÄÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ Á ÍÏÒÅ-detailed budget are 
available in the office for anyone who was unable to attend the meeting or did not get a 
copy. 

OTHER IMPORTANT NEWS & INFORMATION, Continued 

COMMUNICATIONS AT MESSIAH 
    Most communications at Messiah are done through email.  Please be sure to let the 
church office know if you are not receiving the emails and would like to.  If at any point you 
would like your email taken off the list just let the church office know.  We are looking at 
other avenues for phone contact as well as email distributions.   

ALTAR FLOWERS 
    If you would like to provide altar flowers for a special person or occasion, sign up at the Flower 
Chart in the narthex, order them from your favorite florist, and arrange for their delivery the Sat-
urday before your chosen Sunday. If you have any questions in the month of June, please call 
Sondra Hudson at (303)523-2655. 

Summer Worship Schedule  
Sundays 

8:30 AM�² Adult Bible Study 
9:30 AM�²  Worship Service with Holy 

Communion 
 

Wednesdays 
6:30 PM�²  Worship Service with Holy 

Communion 

AUDREY PARTIPILOôS LAST DAY 

   Please join us Sunday, June 25th after service to wish Audrey and Andrew many blessings 

on their new adventures in Riverton, Wyoming.  There will be a cake reception immediately 

following the service.  They will be greatly missed here at Messiah. 


